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Tuesday 29th November, 2016
Dear Parents,

As headteacher of the school, I wanted to write to you personally ahead of an article in the Spaxton Community News that will be arriving on village doorsteps in the next week or so.

Mrs Macadam, our Chair of Governors, has written a contribution for the village news that outlines the decisions and conversations that governing boards, all over the country, are probably having between themselves. Such conversations are concerned with the strategic futures of all schools but in particular, small schools such as ours. I know that many of the local schools are also engaging in these conversations.
Through the Community News and this letter to you, it is our intention that both our school and its wider community understand and have a forum in which they can have their say.

As Mrs Macadam writes in the Community News: “Over the past year we have attended numerous talks on the future of our schools. Whoever has given the talk, the message is the same: it is the government’s intention that all schools become academies and all academies become part of Multi Academy Trust. Control will move away from local communities and will move from individual schools to clusters of schools (MATs). At the moment this is being encouraged rather than forced but the encouragement is getting more forceful…”
Academies

Academies are publicly funded independent schools that do not have to follow the national curriculum and can set their own term times. They still have to follow the same rules on admissions, special educational needs and exclusions as other state schools. Academies receive money direct from the government, not the local council. They are run by an academy trust which employs the staff. Some academies have sponsors such as businesses, universities, other schools, faith groups or voluntary groups. Sponsors are responsible for improving the performance of their schools.
The current educational climate is one in which we, in school, are well versed in but the academies agenda has not made its way beyond the office wall and governor meeting room. We feel that it is now time that we communicate to you the potential options for us as a school, going forward.

Our Future

There are arguments for and against joining a MAT. For a small school, like ours, in a local authority where services for schools have declined over the years, it provides formal support and can enhance teaching through a sharing of expertise. Teacher training can be expensive when looking at external services; in a MAT the skills sets could be available within the Trust and so is more easily accessible. In addition to this, where there are local academy options, there are also natural opportunities for better transition between primary and secondary school.
However, Mrs Macadam quite rightly goes on to outline: “Academisation means essentially that state schools are being transferred into the hands of private organisations (MATs) albeit organisations that cannot be run for profit. The government is proposing to transfer ownership of school land and buildings from democratically elected local authorities to the Secretary of State who would then lease them to academy trusts. Academy trusts are expected to grow and to acquire more schools to enable economies of scale. The MAT may decide to delegate some decisions to local governing bodies but this is not a requirement.
Many people’s concerns when becoming an academy is that the character or ethos of the school is lost to the demands of any MAT. In the main, however, schools like ours, who are “outstanding” and are not being forced to academise, can continue to look like and feel like they always have done.

Being pro-active at this stage could mean that we are in control of our own destiny and we could actively select a Trust that fits in with our 2020 vision. Ultimately any decision the school makes needs to actually benefit the pupils and make an improvement to the already excellent provision they are exposed to - indeed one of the options being considered is actively choosing not to do anything at all!
So, What Next?
The Governing Board is meeting on Wednesday 7th December to continue discussing the options available to us as a school. Regardless of next week’s meeting, as part of our on-going discussions, we would like to offer you the chance to hear some more information and ask pertinent questions. I am therefore offering an information evening on Tuesday 10th January at 5pm in the school hall.
Please be reassured that the information that you have already received, as well as the proposed meetings, are only part of our ongoing research into its strategic future. There is no decision to be made at this stage, other than keeping ourselves informed.

I look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 10th January.

Yours sincerely

Mr J. Blackmore

Headteacher
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Inspired by: I Corinthians Ch 13 Vs 4-7

Those who belong to our school: protect, trust, have hope, persevere, show courage and rejoice.


